
	
	

	Policies	and	Procedures	
	
Welcome	to	Whitebrook	Farms!	We	are	excited	for	a	fantastic	year	of	riding	and	
horse	management.	We	hope	you	enjoy	our	lovely	horses	and	ponies	as	much	as	we	
do.		Here	are	some	policies	that	must	be	agreed	to	in	order	to	participate	in	
horseback	riding	and	horse	management	lessons	at	Whitebrook	Farms.		
	
Cancelation	Policy:	We	do	not	do	make	up	riding	lessons.	If	a	student	cannot	attend	
a	lesson,	we	offer	a	Horse	Management	class	on	the	first	and	third	Wednesdays	at	4	
pm.	You	can	choose	one	that	is	convenient	for	you.	This	is	your	make	up	lesson.	
Please	give	24	hour	notice	that	you	will	not	attend	a	lesson	by	calling	or	texting	
Christina	Ranes	951.515.6039				christina@whitebrookfarm.net,	OR	Savannah	Ranes	
909.297.9454	If	you	know	you	will	be	out	of	town	in	advance,	you	can	arrange	
privately	and	I	will	not	charge	for	that	lesson.	This	must	be	arranged	at	the	
beginning	of	the	month.	
	
Helmets:	We	do	provide	helmets,	but	STRONGLY	encourage	you	to	purchase	your	
own.	The	only	way	to	ensure	that	your	head	is	properly	protected	is	to	get		your	
own	ASTM/SEI	certified	riding	helmet	(no	bike	or	other	helmets).	This	also	protects	
you	against	lice	or	other	bacteria	from	shared	helmets.			
	
Boots	and	Clothing:	Boots	are	required.	No	tennis	shoes,	or	soft	toe	boots	allowed.	
This	is	a	requirement	of	my	insurance.	Long	pants	always	required.	No	jewelry.		
	
Thank	you	for	respecting	these	policies	that	ensure	horse	and	rider	safety.	We	look	
forward	to	great	adventures	with	you	this	year!	
	
I	understand	and	agree	to	abide	by	the	policies	and	procedures	of	Whitebrook	Farm		
	
	
_____________________________________________						________________________________________________	
							Student		 Parent	 	
_____________________________________________						_____________________________________________	
							Date																																																																																						Date	


